

Newsletter Summer Term

Friday 24th May 2024



Dear Parents and Carers,

Like always at this time of year, it has been a busy half-term. The children have worked really hard and their efforts have been rewarded. This week we have looked at the progress in writing across school, in all year groups. Children are really proud of their writing and are producing high quality work, which everyone is really proud of. The children are including the features taught in lessons and are writing with style. We have some super writers in school! If staff ask you to support your child with a particular aspect of writing, e.g. handwriting, then your time and engagement will be much appreciated.

Hopefully the sun will shine again over the holidays and you can enjoy some summer family time together. Please note school is **CLOSED** on Monday 3^{rd} June 2024 to children. School will reopen on Tuesday 4^{th} June 2024.

Best wishes, Mr Blackburn.

Green Class - Collection at home time:

From after the Spring Bank holidays, **Green Class** ONLY will be coming out of the main blue door that the children use on a morning. Parents and carers can wait in the same place as they normally do as the door is only next door.

<u>Uniform Reminder:</u>

Some people are choosing not to encourage their children to wear it, which means in school they don't have that full sense of belonging and stand out in front of other children. We don't want anyone to feel uncomfortable. We are giving Dojos out to classes who look smart to encourage the children to have a sense of pride in their presentation. Please remember there is no expectation for children to wear branded uniform with badges on. If you want your child to wear cheaper uniform from supermarkets that doesn't have the badge on but is the right colour to fit in with everyone then that is no problem at all. Thank you again for your cooperation with this.

<u>Dates for your</u> diaries:

School Closed for Inset Day – Monday 3rd June

School Reopens – Tuesday 4th June

School Closes – Friday 19th July

School Reopens – Tuesday 3rd September



St John's Got Talent:

Thank you and well done to everyone who entered this year's St John's Got Talent competition. Children had put a lot of time into their performances. The whole school had a thoroughly enjoyable and entertaining morning. Well done to our top 3 acts. They were:

1st place = Ayesha, Esra, Haniya, Zahra N & Zahraa (singing)

2nd place = Yusuf (magician)

3rd place = Hasan (reading)



Summer Fayre:

Please note, the summer fayre will be on Friday 12th July (2 – 4pm). Please ignore the previous date mentioned.

